
 Minutes of Concord Quarter Planning Committee March 25, 2020 by Zoom 
 
Present (logged in):  Chris McKenney (Birmingham, Clerk), Debbie Murray-Sheppard (Wilmington), Rich 
Ailes (Middletown), Deb Lyons (West Chester), Lynne Piersol CQ Coordinator) 
 
1. Check in - some have tried virtual worship at their meetings, and have tried the Pendle Hill worship 
Several of us were on the PYM Clerks call on Tuesday evening.  People have had remote friends log in to 
their meeting’s virtual worship and are enjoying seeing faces of those who haven’t attended lately.   
 
2. Should we have a virtual meeting for business and possibly worship on April 26?  It was noted that 
there are two items; Nominating Committee will have a recommendation and the Budget needs to be 
approved.  It was decided to have a short meeting for business that will start at 9am with a short 
worship afterwards to have a sense that we have gathered.  We can close the meeting in time for those 
who wish to join their own meetings for worship.  The Coordinator will check with the Treasurer about 
this. 
 
3. Newsletter:  Instead of the lead article being about the Better Angels program, the Coordinator is 
writing an article about how meetings in the Quarter are coping and information about their virtual 
worship times. 
 
4. Future events:  The Coordinator will work with Western Quarter to get a date to look forward to 
Tubing on the Brandywine.   
 
5. Next meeting will be May 3 and will be by Zoom.   
 
Minutes by Lynne Piersol 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


